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DATE:  November 11, 2022  
 
TO:  Leroy Pacheco, City of Santa Fe  
 
FROM:  Denise Aten, Bohannan Huston  
 
SUBJECT:  Arroyo de los Chamisos Crossing Study  
  Rodeo de Santa Fe Coordination Call - November 11, 2022 

 
A coordination call was held on November 11, 2022, with Jim Butler with the Rodeo de Santa Fe regarding 

the potential for right-of-way acquisition associated with the proposed improvements supporting the 

Arroyo de los Chamisos crossing.  Participating in the call was Leroy Pacheco (City of Santa Fe), Jim 

Heimann (WSP), and Bert Thomas and Denise Aten (BHI).  

 

The focus of the call was to discuss the potential of reevaluating a roundabout at the Richards Avenue/ 

Camino del Prado intersection, as part of the Arroyo de los Chamisos Crossing Study, which would require 

right-of-way from the northwest corner of the Rodeo de Santa Fe property.   

 

Mr. Butler indicated the following concerns about the inclusion of a roundabout at the intersection: 

• The area under consideration for right-of-way acquisition is used for contestant parking. Attend-
ance at rodeo events increases every year and the entire site is utilized. At some events there are 
up to 300-400 contestants so space for parking associated trucks and trailers is critical. 

• The area under consideration for right-of-way acquisition is adjacent to Mr. Butler’s residence, 
which is located on the rodeo site.  

• Roundabouts can be challenging for large trucks and trailers accessing the rodeo grounds to ma-
neuver as they enter/exit events.  

• Ownership for the fire station access road through the rodeo site will need to be clarified and con-
firmed prior to any right-of-way acquisition initiatives.  Also, the area between the fire station 
road and Arroyo de los Chamisos may be owned by Rodeo de Santa Fe and will need to be investi-
gated.   

Mr. Butler was provided visuals for the proposed roundabout concept.  He will share/discuss with the 

Rodeo de Santa Fe Board for further input and comment.  An estimate of the area needed will be provided 

by the design team.  

Coordination with Mr. Butler and Rodeo de Santa Fe will continue as project development continues.   

 
Attachments:  Plans provided to Mr. Butler via email on November 11, 2022 








